BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – Feb 24, 2015
Members Present: David Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Donald Zukowski, Pete Scolforo, and Jonathan Terry.
Others Present: Bob Nason, Chris Pompi, Bill Enser, Bill Navin, Al Zerbato, Mike Towler, Anthony Giarolo, Michael Viola, Randy Coons, and Joe Miller. 
Acting Chair Forrest called the meeting to order at 4:32pm.
Commitments
The Board signed the commitment for the Lenox sewer usage for the January quarter.
Abatements
An abatement application had been submitted by Joe Miller for 156 Bradley St. A leaky toilet had resulted in a higher bill. Mr. Miller was quick to repair the toilet and asked the Board for any consideration. Member Scheurer stated that past practice by the Board is a possible 10% reduction without practice or precedents. Even though leaks occur it is real water/sewer usage. Member Scolforo made a motion to approve a 10% abatement. Member Terry seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. 
Water Dept
Present for the Water Dept. was Mike Towler. The Board asked Mike’s opinion on staying with the readers we currently have for the replacement program. Mike stated that the high failure rate, even with new readers, has always been a problem. The failure rate is around 10%. Mike told the Board that the company has reached out to the Town and wants to have a meeting in regard to the failures. They will be at our next BPW on March 10th. Bill Enser stated that it would be ideal if they were willing to inspect failed meters on site. Member Scheurer felt it was a positive development that they had reached out. 
Member Scolforo asked what the failure rate has been on the meters. Mike stated that it hasn’t been significant but the meters do eventually wear and have about a 20 year life. They did have an issue with a few initially and they weren’t credited. Chris Pompi told the Board that changes in regulation that dictates unaccounted water standard will go from 15% to 10%. The possibility of this can force towns to make changes. 

Sewer Dept 
Al Zerbato was present from the Sewer Dept. He stated that some sewer lines have been freezing with the cold we’ve had. The line on Silver St. has been problematic. The Dept. was able to remove some roots that were found. Sanitary Septic was called to flush the line. Both manholes were insulated and frost blankets were added.  Mr. Kelly has been asked to run water to keep the line operating in the cold temps. His usage will be adjusted to account for the additional water. 
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Anthony Giarolo was present from the Highway Dept. Three of the trucks have needed repairs recently. The lugnuts snapped of the 1ton but it turned out that does happen and other truck owners were experiencing it as well. The International had injector trouble. 
Other
Randy Coons and Mike Viola from Landers road were present to discuss the water service. There was a situation with freezing last year. Originally it was thought to be Mr. Violas service line but it turned out to be the main and the Town was responsible. The main is located in the road and sits about 4-5 feet down. Mr. Coons was asked to run his water during cold temps. This winter Mr. Coons has a frozen service line. He was unsure if he was supposed to run his water again this year and didn’t want to risk a large bill. Mr. Viola was asked by the Water Dept to run his water this past week. He has a pump and this is problematic. He was told he can stop running his water now. Going forward, because of the shallow depth of the lines, Mr. Coons is advised to run his water as needed during cold temps to keep the line from freezing. His April bill will be adjusted to account for the excess water. Mr. Violas April bill will also be looked at in regard to the extra week he was instructed to run his. 
Capital Requests – Discussion resumed on the capital request items. In regard to the Water Dept. items the Board decided to pull the valve exerciser and have the Dept. look into renting one. It was noted that the Town should have and regularly utilize this piece of equipment. The Board also decided to remove the truck request. In regard to the Sewer Dept the Board decided to keep the flusher request and the new truck request. Paving was discussed and adjusted. Bob Nason stated it would cost the Town 1.8 mil every year to repave every town road on a 15 year cycle. In regard to Highway Dept requests the Board decided to remove the new truck request and sidewalk machine request. There were varying opinions on the current condition and value of the current rolling stock. The next step for the capital requests will be before the Capital Outlay Committee. 
Executive Session
None
Minutes
Member Scolforo made a motion to approve the minutes from Feb 10th as written. Member Scheurer seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor.  Member Scheurer made a motion to approve the Feb 3rd minutes as written. Member Scolforo seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. 
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday March 10th @ 4:30pm at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 7:05 PM
Respectfully submitted, 
Brandi Page
cc:
Selectman, Assessor, Clerk, Treasurer, Planning/Zoning Board, Building Inspector, Collector, and         Town Administrator, Highway Dept, Sewer Plant, and Water Plant
